Minutes Saugerties Democratic Committee Virtual Meeting 
April 30, 2020
ROLL CALL
Members:   Lanny Walter, Bill Barr, Pamela Ross, Nejla Liias, Kathy Gordon, John Schoonmaker, Kathleen Gray, Christine Dinsmore, Sip Arthur, Mike Harkavy, Nella Liias, Louise Bloomfield, Susan Breen, Tim Scott, Nancy Schaef, Finley Schaef, Brigid Walsh, Cara Stammler, Bob Gelbach, Kevin Freeman, Margo McGilvrey, Rick Cousin, Kat Smith, Barbara Boyce, Aaron Levine
Non-Members:  Lauren Ruberg, Alexander, Elizabeth Weredyk, Jeremy Russell, Mike MacIsaac, John Stegmeyer, Stan O’Dell, Paul Andreassen,Kenny Kay, Beth Maloney, Claudia Andreassen, 
Approve minutes from March 24, 2020 zoom meeting:  The Secretary noted that, based upon comments received, the attendee list had been modified to include Committee Members present and the budget had been corrected per Treasurer’s remarks.  He then moved that the minutes be approved as amended.  The motion was seconded by Christine Dinsmore and unanimously passed.
Treasurer’s Report:  Margo McGilvrey reported the following and moved for approval. 
Balance as of March 24th 2020     


 $1354.19

Collected from Members                                         612.03
Total Credits   




   1966.22




                                                                                                        

Check #221 Rick Cousin Website                           106.92

Check #222 Project Resilience                               100.00

Check #223 Post Office Box 1 year                          76.00

Balance as of April 30, 2020                               $1683.30
The motion to approve was seconded by Kathy Gordon and passed unanimously.
Update on Senate primary and Michelle Hinchey campaign:  The Chair shared an update from Michelle Hinchey.  Gary Greenburg did not have enough signatures but Greenburg is trying to get 9 or 10 more signatures validated by a NYS judge on Monday.  If that fails, he can go to court, but we don’t know if that will happen.
Update on Elizabeth (Betsy) Kraat Assembly campaign:  Christine Dinsmore updated.  Betsy is a single mom of children with special needs and she is responsible for caring for and educating them.  She lost in her bid for the WFP line by a challenger supporting Chris Tague.  She has no money or support.  Christine said that after May 9 she’s going to ask for donations and try to find additional support.  Margo asked whether Greene County is supporting her.  Christine said they did help get signatures but nothing else.  It’s a real Vote Mama story.  So far, no one is opposing her on the Democrat line.  Christine has a copy of the letter from the challenger.  Aaron noted that Tague has been very active on asking for assistance for the NYS dairy industry and appears to be getting support from that area.  The Chair noted that the Committee will send out a call for her support.  Tague has also been expressing opposition to PAUSE.
Dealing with Coronus Virus-how can we help?  The Chair asked if there were any issues here to discuss.  Christine noted that there is a webpage, We’re Still Open Hudson Valley that is on our Facebook page.  John Schoonmaker said we should consider another call for donations to Project Resilience.  
Presidential Primary-Discuss cancellation:  The Chair noted that the NYS BOE has cancelled it, unless Andrew Yang’s law suit succeeds.  We don’t know what will happen with that at this time.  John Schoonmaker mentioned the UC Young Democrats support for Sanders and their disappointment with this decision.  Unless things change there will be a primary that includes only the SDC and Town Judge.  Bob Gelbach moved that the Committee pass a resolution opposing this move by the NYS BOE.  Nejla Liias noted that the cancellation will save hundreds of thousands of dollars.  The Chair noted that we should not spend time on this now but would like to see a resolution in writing for the next meeting.  It was tabled until the next meeting.   
Paper ballots:  The Chair noted that absentee ballot applications will be sent to each voter and voting by paper is permitted.  
Standing Committees

 Local Campaign Coordinating Committee:   Barbara Boyce said the LCCC Plan is available for future use.
Search Committee:  The Chair noted that it has been asked to revisit the decision for endorsement of town judge.
Voter Data Committee:  Kathy Gordon expressed her support for the team, Louise Bloomfield and Susan Breen, that is helping and that was echoed by other members.
           Fundraising Committee-request contributions:  The Chair asked for Committee members to mail checks to the Treasurer at 42 Kalina Dr.
           Program Committee:  Christine Dinsmore discussed the presenter that would talk on Internet Disinformation and said she would like to reschedule it for the fall. 
Town issues:  (John Schoonmaker)  The Town Board meeting will be next Wednesday.  The Town has reduced its workforce by 40 percent but, to date, there have been no layoffs.  He said the Town is on “shaky but decent” footing.  Nejla Liias asked about the Karolys issue.  John said there is nothing significant to report on it.  Bill Barr asked about using plastic bags.  Kathleen added that Judith Enk has noted that the fossil fuel industry is using the pandemic as an excuse to roll back the prohibitions.  

Mike MacIsaac discussed the Town’s Internet Competition.  It looks like there will be internet competition in Saugerties with this Barkley Heights Company, called Pro Splice.

County issues: Aaron Levine revisited the subject of someone being a liaison with the town legislature.  The Chair said he would talk to Kevin Freeman about it later.
Announcements-
Democratic Party Spring Brunch-May 3 at Wiltwyck Canceled- It may be rescheduled.  The Coordinated Campaign did not raise enough money and the Committee is  about $30,000 in debt owed to the County Chair and other people.  He wanted to give a heads-up and suggested that people may want to register for the brunch that might happen in the fall.  We may be asked to contribute to the UCDC.  John Schoonmaker said he felt the leadership is doing a poor job of managing the finances and lacks a good plan on how to resolve it.
Coordinated Campaign Report:  The Chair asked if others would be interested in getting a copy of the report.  John, Aaron, Margo, Kathleen said they would like one. 
It was decided to send a copy out to all Committee Members.
Campaign for Committee Seats:  The Chair asked if there is a motion to move the meeting into executive session.  It was so moved by Nella Liias and seconded by Bill Barr.  The motion passed with one "no" vote.  Before closing the meeting to non-members, the Chair announced that the next meeting will be May 26, the fourth Tuesday of the month.
[Session Closed to Non-Members]



The Committee discussed its financial needs for the Campaign. The Chair asked that we approve $1000 now and move to approve another $1000, if it becomes available, for any subsequent mailings we may do.  He also asked candidates to make available to the Treasurer their financial needs.  Nancy seconded the motion.   Committee members were asked to send money to Margo, if they can, as soon as possible.  Either send a check or say what you spent on the campaign so it could be reported.  Motion passed with one person opposing. 

Adjournment:  The motion to adjourn was made by Mike Harkavy; seconded by Rick Cousin and unanimously passed.
Respectfully submitted:  Bill Barr, Secretary

 
